
National Finance Center 
Customer Notification 

Additional PINE Pass for Pay Period 24 

November 5, 2019 
Reference Number: 1572535467 

Dear Customer: 

To allow Agencies additional processing the weekend of Pay Period 24, the National 
Finance Center (NFC) will run an additional PINE Pass on Sunday, November 24, 2019, 
for all databases.  

The first pass of PAYE will continue as normal and execute on Thursday, November 28, 
2019, and the second pass of PAYE will execute on Friday, November 29, 2019.    

Authorized Agency representatives with questions concerning this notification should 
contact NFC’s Contact Center at either 1-855-632-4468; or via the ServiceNow 
Customer Service Portal (CSP). 


